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The nose occupies the central part of the face-very often it is the first element of its 
structure that we pay attention to. We highlight several of the most common shapes of the 
nose-some sources indicate that there are as many as 15. The shape is also determined by 
the race of man and the region of the world from which he comes. 
 
So far, there are no official statistics that would indicate the estimated number of nose 
adjustments, which is carried out in Poland. In 2017 in the United States conducted nearly 
219 thousand procedures of this type. About 2/3 of the operated persons were women. 
 

Indications for surgery 
 
The ideal proportions of the face was taken care of by Leonardo da Vinci himself. Today, in 
dozens of textbooks for plastic surgery you can find guidelines that relate to the "most 
desirable" appearance of the face. Looking at other people, it is the nose that is one of the 
first elements that we pay our attention to. The problem associated with the unsatisfactory 
appearance of the nose, is often seen only by the patient himself.  
 
This is one of the reasons why it is often difficult to find a common point of view between 
the patient and the doctor performing the procedure. For this reason, rhinoplasty 
(rhinoplasty, nose job, nose reshaping) can only be performed by a person who is able to 
accept the real effect of the procedure. 
 
Its assessment is possible only during consultation with a plastic surgeon, surgeon, 
laryngologist (in the case of invasive methods) or by a doctor of aesthetic medicine (in the 
case of minimally invasive procedures). Rhinoplasty is often considered not to be a difficult 
procedure due to the low level of reported abnormalities. In fact, it is different, because the 
end result is composed of many factors related to the anatomical conditions of the patient 
and does not always succeed in realizing the initial vision. 
 

 
 
The main indications for correction of the nose are its distortion. Of course, the desire to 
remove them can have different grounds. Often these are typically aesthetic reasons, but it 
happens that the operation of the nose may be dictated by its abnormal functioning, which 
leads to a violation of its ventilation function. We divide nose deformities into primary and 
secondary. 
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Primal are those that accompany a person from birth. These include, for example, cleft 
defects (lip or face). Secondary deformities of the nose are most often the result of injuries 
(for example, communication) or disease processes taking place just inside the nose. 
Indications for rhinoplasty are clearly summarized in the guidelines developed by the 
American Academy of otolaryngology-head and neck surgery. 
 
 
The main indications include aesthetic or / and functional abnormalities. Procedures for 
aesthetic correction of the nose may require additional interventions in the anatomical 
structures of the nose-for example, the nasal septum, nasal Concha or paranasal sinuses-
contrary to appearances, correction is not based only on changing the external contours of 
the nose. 
 
 
It should also be noted that very often nasal congestion disorders (which are indications for 
its correction) are a complex problem, consisting of anatomical and structural abnormalities. 
These indications are not always fully understood by patients. 
 
 
 
Thanks to the correction of the nose, it is possible: 
 

• restoring the symmetry of the nose (disturbed, for example, as a result of trauma), 

• decrease in nose size, 

• matching the nose to the dimensions of the face, 

• correction of a wide nose, 

• changing the proportion of the tip of the nose, 

• removal of the "hump" on the nose, 

• straightening the crooked nose. 
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Available methods of nose correction (plastic surgery and non-surgical correction) 
Thanks to the development of aesthetic medicine, minimally invasive procedures, also called 
non-surgical, are an interesting alternative to traditional surgical procedures. They bring a 
number of advantages-the procedure itself is faster, does not require general anesthesia 
(anesthesia), and the patient can immediately return to his daily duties after the procedure. 
 
 

 
 

 
Non-surgical correction of the nose brings very good results. However, it is worth noting that 
it is not a universal procedure-usually indications for its implementation are limited to minor 
aesthetic defects. It is not a procedure by which it is possible to reconstruct the shape of the 
deformed nose as a result of significant trauma.  
 
Correction of the nose with hyaluronic acid also does not give lasting effects - usually visible 
improvement persists for about a year of time. This period is determined by the persistence 
of the preparation in the body, which was used to change the shape of the nose. 


